

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION P.O. Box 600 Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0600

PHILIP D. MURPHY
Governor

DIANE GUTIERREZ-SCACCETTI

Commissioner

SHEILA Y. OLIVER Lt. Governor

June 28, 2021

Mr. Michael Ingaro DBE Liaison Officer Apple Coring & Sawing, LLC 350 Market Street Kenilworth, NJ 07033

Dear Mr. Ingaro:

This office has completed its review of your firm's annual Equal Employment Opportunity/Affirmative Action (EEO/AA) Program, including EEO Policy Statement and Sexual Harassment Policy. This review has deemed these documents to be acceptable; and, therefore, this will serve as your letter of approval.

Please note that this approval will be in effect for a period of one year beginning July 19, 2021, and will apply to all New Jersey Department of Transportation contracts for which your firm serves as a subcontractor during this one-year period. If any changes arise which affect your EEO/AA program and plans, please immediately notify this office in writing.

Thank you for your cooperation in the NJDOT's efforts to ensure equal opportunity and non-discrimination in our contracting opportunities and activities.

Sincerely,

Vicki Tilghman-Ansley Vicki Tilghman-Ansley

Acting Director

Division of Civil Rights and Affirmative Action

VT-A/smm

c: file